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Winter parking hours will come into effect on November 15
2024, and will be enforced until April 15, 2025. There is no
street parking from 11pm until 7am.

TOWNSHIP OF NORTH GLENGARRY

NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER

WHAT’S NEW

Remembering Chris McDonell
Former North Glengarry Mayor

Winter is coming...

Canton de Glengarry nord

And although we might not be happy about it, there are a few
important things to remember:

Heritage Building
Designations
6 properties will move forward with
heritage designation.

Glen Robertson Landfill hours have changed to
Wednesdays and Saturdays from 8:00am to 4:00pm. 

Overnight parking is permitted in Township Parking lots with a
winter parking permit. To obtain a permit, please contact the
Township Office at 613-525-1110 or visit
https://www.northglengarry.ca/en/town-hall/bylaws.aspx

Upcoming community events

Hockey night in Glengarry
Are you looking to watch some great hockey? The Glengarry
Pipers (Senior A Hockey Team) and the Glengarry Brigade (Junior
hockey) have a full season on nearby games. Earlier this year, the
Alexandria Glens and Char-lan Rebels franchises announced that
they would be joining forces to create one amazing team; the
Glengarry Brigade. Come see them at a home game at the
Alexandria Sports Palace. Full game schedules for each team can
be found below:
Glengarry Pipers Schedule
Glengarry Brigade Schedule

https://www.facebook.com/glengarrypipers/
https://www.facebook.com/glengarrypipers/


 highlightsCOUNCIL

Upcoming
Meetings
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Recreation Master Plan Approved

Regular Meeting of
Council
November  12 at 6:00 p.m.

Please note: Council meetings are held in person at the Township of North
Glengarry's Municipal Office located at 3720 County Road 34 in Alexandria, all
are welcome.
Meetings will be streamed live from the Township's YouTube account. All those
who choose to attend the meetings in person will be on camera. If you wish to
remain off camera for the meetings we invite you to join us online.

Right: The Glengarry
Artists Collectif
President Bobi
Leutschaft Poitras
and Vice President
Yvonne Callaway
present a donated
piece to North
Glengarry Councillor
Jeff Manly.Regular Meeting of

Council
November 25 at 6:00 p.m.

Council approved the Parks and Recreation Master Plan and Action Plan.  Council also voted in favour
of directing staff to apply to the Community Sport and Recreation Infrastructure Fund (CSRIF) for the
replacement of the Maxville & District Sports Complex arena slab and related components. 

Heritage Building Designations
6  properties will move forward with heritage designations. Each has been identified as being of cultural
heritage value and interest within the Township of North Glengarry in the United Counties of Stormont,
Dundas and Glengarry

St-Elmo Presbyterian Church – 1992 County Rd 20, Maxville
Private Property – St-Elmo Congregational Church – 18191 Kenyon Conc 19, Maxville
Private Residence – 6 Church St, Maxville
Private Residence – 101 Centre St, Alexandria
Private Residence – 53 Dominion St, Alexandria
Commercial Property – 209-215 Main St N, Alexandria

In accordance with Section 29(3) of the Ontario Heritage Act, Notice of Intent letters were issued to the
property owners on September 11, 2024. An ad containing the Notice of Intent to Designate all six
properties was published in The Review newspaper on September 11, 2024.
No objections were received, and Council voted in favour of these properties being designated.



The Township of North Glengarry Council and staff wish to
share their deepest sympathies with the McDonell family with
the passing of former North Glengarry Mayor, Chris McDonell.
Chris McDonell had a celebrated 18-year career in politics.

A former detective with the Ontario Provincial Police (OPP),
Chris served as a Councillor at Large, Deputy Mayor and later
Mayor for North Glengarry. Mayor McDonell entered his first
election race in November 2000, when he was elected at
“councillor at large”. He was re-elected to this position in 2003.

newsCOMMUNITY
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Top stories in North Glengarry

Remembering former Mayor, Chris McDonell

In 2006, he ran for Deputy Mayor, winning a closely contested election against two other opponents. He
maintained this position during the 2010 election, which he won by acclamation. Running for Mayor in
the January 2012 by-election, McDonell was elected and again re-elected by acclamation during the 2014
municipal election.

McDonell also served as Warden of the Counties of Stormont-Dundas-Glengarry in 2009. Chris was a
huge supporter of his community. He was always attending events, even post retirement, in a truly
caring Glengarian way. As Mayor and Councillor, he continuously worked on ensuring the residents
were served well. “I am not sure if there is anyone who has held North Glengarry closer to their heart.”
Says Mayor Jamie MacDonald. “He always operated in the best interest of our Township, and we are
grateful for the legacy he put in place for North Glengarry.”

Congratulations to Cheryl & Ron Latimer on their purchase of the
building @ 6 Main St. S., which took place this past April. Muir's Bakery
has been at this location since January 24th, 1997, when the business
relocated to Maxville from Verdun, Quebec. Since taking ownership,
Cheryl & Ron have done many upgrades to the building, including the
new awning (right) which was purchased with the help of the
Community Improvement Plan funding. These upgrades are an asset to
Maxville’s Main Street. 

Muir’s Bakery gets an upgrade
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Have you met....

Cody has recently celebrated his 5 year anniversary with the
North Glengarry Public Works Department. He is also a
member of the North Glengarry Fire Department, based out
of Station 2 in Apple Hill.

What is the best part about your job?

What is the biggest challenge in your job?

What are your words to live by or
best advice?

What are your favourite things to do in your
spare time?

What is your dream vacation?

What other jobs have you had throughout your
career?

What book or series are you currently
reading or watching?

That there is a variety of work. no two days are the same and
we are always working on a different project.

During snow season when you’re plowing and
you don’t know where the road is!

I’ve always working in agriculture. After
graduating from GDHS, I went to Kemptville
College for Agriculture Technician/Mechanic. 

Spare time, what’s that? Kidding! When I’m not
farming, I like to go skidoing or hunting.

To one day drive from the East Coast all
the way to the West coast.

Be yourself; everyone else is already
taken.

Lioness; another hit from producer Taylor Sheridan
(Yellowstone). 

Cody St. Denis
Operator, Roads Department



UPCOMING events
Do you have an upcoming community event? Share it in the North Glengarry Community Calendar. 

Submit your event details at www.northglengarry.ca


